
r GeMral Meeting - lJnited Methodist Women - Duke Memorial Church - Jrmuary- ,j, 1990 

President .AnnMarie Langford convened Duke Memorial United Methodist libmen at 11 :00 a.m. 
in the Bradshaw Room. Edith Toms and Caroline Sasser presented the devotional and 
program with focus on "Children". Staff' members from the Week Day School gave visual 
explanations of the training and teaching methods used with the various age groups in 
the Week Day School. 

Nancy Stark and Amy-Kellum from Wesley rbmen reported on meals for the homeless 
which they prepare and serve at the Homeless Shelter on a Sunday evening every other 
month. Volunteers were invited to assist in this endeavor. 

Minutes of' the December meeting were read and approved. 

Charlotte Corbin, immediate past Treasurer, gave the quarterly report for October 1 
through December 31, 1989, renecting a balance of' $4523.41. 

Ann Clark, Chairperson of Staff-Parrish Relations, announced that a reception will 
be held on January 28 for Jane Lynch who is retiring as Organi ■ t and Choir Director. 
Members were asked to make cookies for this event. 

Members were asked to remember Meta and Noman Metcalf in prayer as he undergoes 
open heart surgery today. 

Ann Marie announced that a large, black book, containing old financial records, has 
been placed in the vault at the church. 

Circle ~ responsible f'or the Community Lif'e Birthday party in January. 

- Ann Marie has called an Executive Board Meeting for Wednesday, January 24 at 1 :15 p.m. 
at the church. She asked that each Circle Chairperson or a representative be present. 

Blankets to be donated to Church World Service should be deposited here at Duke 
Memorial prior to Februatiy 19 when the collection will be taken to Carr United Methodist 
Church far pickup and shipping to its destination. 

Para Drake reported that funds g1ven by UMWto the Nurseries have been utilized to 
purchase two appropriate children's Bibles and new rugs. 

Lorraine Chappell sent a thank you note to UMW, expressing appreciation foit the service 
pin awarded her in December. 

The program for our February 5 meeting will be devoted to a dedication of the Prayer 
and Self-Denial collection envelopes with emphasis on the "Homeless". 

Circle 4 will be responsible for lUIJCh for the general meeting on February 5. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. for a covered dish lunch. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Marie Langford, President 

~~ 
Beulah Latta, Recording Secretary 



0 

r 

r 

" 


